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OFFICIAL 

Guide to planning a fundraiser (minor gaming activity) 

If you are planning a minor gaming activity to raise funds for your school, club, or organisation, you must be a 
declared community or charitable organisation with the Victorian Gambling and Casino Control Commission. 

A minor gaming activity includes any activity involving payment to play and that relies on an element of chance 
such as raffles, bingo, and casino nights. If your activity relies on skill or judged, it is not considered a minor gaming 
activity.  

If you are planning a minor gaming activity to raise funds on behalf of a community organisation or charity (i.e., 
Docklands Primary School or Cancer Council of Victoria), you need their written permission before proceeding. 

The following outlines the requirements of schools, clubs, and organisations when it comes to fundraising activities 
involving minor gaming.  

A minor gaming permit is required for certain activities. If you already have a minor gaming permit, check the 
conditions of your permit. 
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Are you a declared community or charitable organisation? 

Are you planning one or more of the following: 

• Fundraising event e.g. casino night 

• Selling lucky envelopes 

• A raffle with a total prize pool of more 

than $20,000 

• A raffle that will run more than three 

month? 

For a full list of declared community and 
charitable organisations, see: 
vgccc.vic.gov.au/communitygaming 

You will need a minor gaming permit. If you 
don’t already have a minor gaming permit, 
apply now at 
vgccc.vic.gov.au/communitygaming at least 
21 days prior to your first minor gaming 
activity. 

To become a declared a community and 
charity organisation, complete the 
application form available at 
vgccc.vic.gov.au/communitygaming 

(The declaration is free and lasts for 10 
years) 

To conduct bingo to make a profit, you must 
submit a Notification of intention to conduct 
bingo session form 14 days in advance. 
Search ‘Bingo forms’ on the VGCCC website 
vgccc.vic.gov.au. 

Once reviewed and approved, you will be 
granted a ‘Notice of authorised bingo’, which 
must be displayed in a prominent place at the 
venue. 

Once these steps are complete, check the 
minimum requirements relating to each type of 
fundraising activity or event. 

For more information, visit the VGCCC website 
vgccc.vic.gov.au, email 
contact@vgccc.vic.gov.au or call 1300 599 759. 

https://apps.vgccc.vic.gov.au/CA256F800017E8D4/VCGLR/0D309EF0CB8426FDCA257B32007680D6?OpenDocument
https://www.vgccc.vic.gov.au/gambling/community-and-charitable-gaming/apply-new-permit/community-and-charitable-gaming
https://www.vgccc.vic.gov.au/
mailto:contact@vgccc.vic.gov.au

